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This week we are on Chartwells’ menu Week 2 

 Beam of the Week! 

 

CRANTOCK— Aaliyah for amazing writing every day this week! 

FISTRAL— Caja for trying hard with her reading and writing this week  

LAMORNA— Elowen for being resilient and trying hard with her learning  

MAENPORTH— Jazmin for being really resilient this week 

GODREVY— Harper for showing confidence and resilience when there have 
been changes 

PORTHMEOR— Kian for doing his best at all times and good handwriting 

PORTHCURNO— Logan for improving his independence and reflectiveness  

SWANPOOL— Danika for excellent reading  

CADGWITH— Tyler for trying his best all week 

POLZEATH— Connor for relationships 

HARLYN— Elliot as he has been a great friend to all, building lots of positive 
relationships  

PERRANUTHNOE— Jared for working hard to become an amazing NASA 
mathematician! 

GWENVOR— Holly for attitude to all aspects of learning 

KYNANCE— Ameleia for showing incredible resilience this week. Well done, 
Ameleia!  

 

Our 4Rs are: 
Resilience, 

Reflectiveness, 

Resourcefulness, 

Relationships.  

  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Monday 11th April—22nd April:  Easter Holidays 

Monday 2nd May: Bank Holiday 

Monday 30th May - 3rd June: Half Term 

Monday 25 & Tuesday 26th July: Staff Training 

(school closed to pupils). 

Wednesday 27th July—SUMMER HOLIDAYS! 

 

 

 

 

Next Friday is Comic Relief. We will 
be selling red noses during the week 

at £1.50 each.  
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History 

History is a fascinating and engaging subject for the children to study and I am proud to give you a little insight into the     

children’s learning in the second part of the year.  At Rosemellin, we are eager to look at history through a global as well 

as a local lens and are keen to emphasise Cornwall’s role in History. 

In year 1 the children are studying a unit of work called ‘Wreck and Rescue’ and are looking at Henry Trengrouse of    

Helston. Trengrouse invented the rocket life-saving apparatus which enabled a rescue line to be thrown from a stranded 

ship to the shore. Thousands of lives have been saved through his work. 

Year 2 have compared the lives of two famous inventors in their studies of Richard Trevithick and Thomas Edison. 

In Year 3 The children are plunging back into the classical age and are learning about Ancient Greece. Be prepared for 

stories, heroes, monsters and daring do! 

Year 4 are carrying on this theme and are studying Ancient Rome. 

Year 5 are studying the period of History after the Romans left Britain and are learning about Anglo Saxons settlers and 

the Viking invasions and the birth of the concept of ‘England’. 

Year 6 are coming back home and are learning about Cornish mining and the dramatic influence which Cornish engineers 

have had on the world.   

The children are always so positive about their historical learning and buzz with excitement when a new topic is          

revealed! We are very proud of them. 

 

Since 2017, the school has been participating in a 
project that runs jointly between schools and Devon 
and Cornwall Police 

 

Operation Encompass is the reporting to schools, prior to the start of the 
next school day, when a child or young person has exposed to, or involved in, 
any domestic incident. 

 

Operation Encompass ensures that a member of the school staff, known as a 
Key Adult, is trained to allow them to liaise with the police and to use the 
information that has been shared, in confidence, while ensuring that the 
school is able to make provision for possible difficulties experienced by 
children, or their families, who have been involved in, or exposed to, a do-
mestic abuse incident. 

 

We are keen to offer the best support possible to all our pupils and we be-
lieve this process is extremely beneficial for all those involved. 
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On March 3rd 2022 the year 5 football team attended the Crofty seven a side football competition at Pool School. This 
consisted of six teams overall. 

Rosemellin played five matches lasting nine minutes a match. 

 

Rosemellin v Porteath 0-0 

Treloweth v Rosemellin 0-0 

Pencoys v Rosemellin 0-0 

Rosemellin v Penoweth 0-1 

Rosemellin v Roskear 0-0 

 

The team spirit was amazing, as we had only forty minutes in the morning to train. It was fantastic to see them all run-
ning about with smiles on their faces. 

Well done to you all, you were all amazing. 
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Mrs Finn’s Message 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents and Carers 

 

I hope you are all keeping well. I know these times are challenging and especially so when the news is so 
difficult to deal with. However, in such madness and horror it does makes me glad when someone does 
something for others that will make that difference.  

  

One of our families is expressing deeply felt concern- as we all are, I know- about the plight of the families 
in Ukraine. Experiencing the horror of war when every aspect of your life is affected- no home and no job- 
and being forced to flee the only place you have ever called home is something truly unimaginable. The 
images that we have seen are truly heart breaking to watch. 

 

As a school we are working with one of our families to arrange a collection of items that would benefit 
those living in or having to leave Ukraine. Can we ask you, if you are able, to donate any item from the list 
below for which we would be extremely grateful. The items are those things families are in desperate 
need of: 

 

• Nappies & wet wipes, including nappies for elderly  

• Dry sanitary products  

• Thermal clothes and gloves  

• Batteries, flashlights and candles  

• Food for children – tinned; packets or dry  

• Warm blankets and sleeping bags  

• Dressings and plasters  

• Face masks and hand gels  

• Dog/cat food  

Can we kindly ask that, if you wish to donate you do so by Thursday 24th March 9.00 a.m and we can then 
arrange a collection. Any items being donated can be brought to the front entrance where we have a box 
to receive any goods.  

 

Thank you- your concern for others is very much appreciated. 

 

Mrs Finn 


